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Hancock Soil & Water Conservation

Supervisors Elected

Evan Jackson and Jeff Reese
were elected to the Hancock
SWCD Board of Supervisors
during the 74th Annual Meeting,
August 4, 2020 at The Agricul-
tural Service Center. Evan and
Jeff will be sworn into office in
January and will serve 3-year
terms.

The Hancock SWCD current
supervisors are: Dave Reese,
Chairman, Linda Tuttle, Vice-
Chairman, Matthew Heitkamp,
Fiscal Agent, Jason Bower,
Member.

Supervisor, Dave Reese,
chose not to run for re-election
after 15 years. Thank you, Dave,
for your service and dedication
to preserving our natural re-
sources!

Outstanding Cooperator

The Outstanding Cooperator
award was presented as part of
the Hancock SWCD 74th Annu-
al Meeting celebration to
Dale Schimmoeller.

Dale and his wife, Linda,
have installed a number of wild-
life conservation practices on
their 34 acres including; wet-
land restoration, tree seedling
plantings, windbreaks and wild-
life food plots.

The Schimmoeller’s have

Fall 2020

2020 Board of Supervisors

Matt Heitkamp -Fiscal Agent

hand —planted around 600 seed-
lings into 900 ft. of windbreak
and have established 18 wildlife
forage plots with native plants.
This award and plaque are, this
year, sponsored by Hancock
Soil & Water Conservation Dis-
trict.

We appreciate the
Schimmoeller’s continued inter-
est in conservation practices and
preserving our natural resources
in Hancock County.

Evan Jackson - Member

Jason Bower -Member

Jeff Reese - Incoming

Pictured above: Linda
Tuttle, Supervisor and
Dale Schimmoeller.



Milkweed Pod Collection

The Ohio Pollinator Habitat Ini-
tiative (OPHI) is seeking public in-
volvement to collect and drop off
common milkweed seed pods from
established plants, September 1
through October 30, 2020 at
collection stations around Ohio.
Hancock Soil & Water Conserva-
tion District will be a collection sta-
tion in Hancock County. The seeds
will be used to establish new plant-
ings and create additional habitat
for the Monarch butterfly through-
out Ohio in coming years.

Seed pods from common milk-
weed should be collected when the
pods are dry and gray or brown in
color. If the center seam pops with
gentle pressure, they can be picked.
It is best to collect pods into paper
bags or paper grocery sacks. Avoid
using plastic bags because they can
attract moisture and allow mold to
develop. Store seeds in a cool, dry
area until you can deliver to the
closest pod collection area. It is
recommended to wear disposable
gloves when picking and handling
pods. Harvesting seed pods from
milkweed plants will not have any
effect on the population of milk-
weed in established areas.

For more information on OPHI
or the seed pod collection contact
OPHI at (614) 416-8993 or Han-
cock SWCD, 7868 C.R. 140,

Suite E, Findlay, Ohio at
419-422-6569.

Welcome, Sarah!

Sarah Wayman is the new
Special Project Technician for the
Hancock Soil & Water Conserva-
tion office. Sarah has a back-
ground in geology and environ-
mental science.

Sarah will be responsible for
implementing and monitoring the
H2Ohio program in Hancock
County. She is looking forward to
working with landowners in Han-
cock County.

Planned Ditch Work

The following ditches are ex-
pecting to have work completed on
them in the coming year;

Aurand Run* - Chopping
Buck Run Jt.* - Chopping
Corbin - Dip-Out/Clearing
J.E. Fox - Chopping
J.H.Myers* - Chopping
Jerry Stahl Jt.* - Chopping
Marsh Run Jt. - Dip/Clearing
McComb Lateral* - Chopping
Morehart - Dip-out/Clearing
Neiderhiser® - Chopping
Nimrod-Bright - Dip-out

Oil Ditch* - Chopping
Overholt* - Chopping
Schoonover - Clear & Snag

*- Ditches to be sprayed in 2021.

Annual Ditch Inspection

Inspections were started last fall
and completed this spring as part of
our annual ditch inspection pro-
gram. We submitted a report of our
findings and an estimated cost to
repair or maintain each ditch to the
County Engineer’s office.

In the future we will be com-
pleting all inspections in the spring
and submitting the report to the En-
gineers office by June 1.

These inspections will aid our
office in prioritizing ditch mainte-
nance and allow us to have accurate
estimates of potential projects in
coming years. You may see one or
more of our technicians out and
about around planting season, either
on foot or on a 4-wheeler perform-
ing these inspections.

Annual Ditch Spray Program

Hancock SWCD has compiled
the list of our current maintenance
ditches and placed each ditch on a 5
-year rotation to be sprayed for
woody vegetation.

Many of our ditches currently
have not been on a regular mainte-
nance spray routine and have be-
come over vegetated.

This year our program includes
30.75 miles of ditch to be sprayed.
This is an increase from 2019 when
14.30 miles of ditch were sprayed.

Please let Greg Burks, Drainage
Coordinator, know if you should
have any questions or comments!
You may contact Greg at: 419-422-
6569 or gburks@hancockswcd.com.










